
Greater Seattle Intergroup of Overeaters Anonymous

April 1, 2014-Meeting Minutes

1) Opening:

The regular meeting of the Greater Seattle Intergroup was called to order at 7:15 PM on April 1, 2014 in St. Paul’s United Church of Christ in Seattle, WA by Stacey B., GSI Chair. The meeting was opened with the Serenity Prayer and the reading of Tradition 4, Concept4, and the purpose of GSI:
To carry the message to the compulsive eater who still suffers.
2) Adoption of Agenda

The agenda was adopted. 
3) Approval of the Minutes

The minutes of the meetings of February 4, 2014 and March 4, 2014 were approved as corrected,
4) Introductions
Adele G.-Mill Creek Thurs

Annie F.-Secretary, Mill Creek Thurs. PM

Barbara-Treasurer

Brenda N.- Tues. 6-7 PM HOW

Callie T. - Visitor

Catherine B. - Delegate

Debbie - Visitor

Diane-Issaquah Sun., Maple Valley Mon

Heidi-Sponsor Coordinator, Burien Mon/Thurs

Judith B.-Sun. Edmonds 6:30

Judy I. – Sat. AM U-District

Kathy F.-Woodinville Sat. AM

Kevin C.-Bylaws Committee Chair

Lauri N. - Ravenna

Marcia H. - Visitor

Marnie – Phinney

Marta – Sat. Morning Ballard & Wednesday

Mary L.-Vice Chair & Events

MJ - W. Seattle, Thursday

Sarah C. – Fellowship Committee, Sun. Ravenna

Shannon-Crown Hill

Shauna-Bothell Monday Night

Shawn-Fri. AM Recovery Café

Stacey B.-Chair

Terry – Vashon Sat. & Mon.
5) Board Reports
a) Chair: Stacey B. The Region One conference call is this Saturday and a volunteer is needed to participate for GSI.  Flyers for the OA-HOW Retreat are available on the Region One website. Stacey did research on recording devices and passed around information on what she thought was the best choice, and she will ask for a motion to purchase one under new business.
b) Vice-chair: Mary L. See Events
c) Treasurer: Barbara K. contacted the World Service office about suggestions for the oversight of the treasurer and the finances.  WSO suggested a finance committee that reviews the ledger, bank statements and treasurer’s report quarterly.  Catherine B. shared that Region One has a committee that conducts an annual audit.  Annie stated that she thought an annual audit was insufficient she stated that she has had experience with an Executive Committee reviewing ledger, bank records and treasurer’s report prior to Board meetings.  Barbara suggested that any Group Rep. that makes donations should be checking to see that it is recorded properly. Kevin offered to do research and bring a motion that the treasurer’s report include group contributions monthly.
MOTION: Kevin moved “that a Finance Committee be created consisting of the chair, secretary, and a member at large to be appointed by the chair.”  The motion was adopted.
d) Delegates: Catherine B. requested a per diem for the World Service Business Conference of $60.
MOTION: Kevin moved “that the current per diem for the WSBC delegates be $60 and GSI will advance the per diem for the delegates who request it in advance..”  The motion was adopted.
· Catherine B. shared various handouts with the Group Reps. and passed around the WSO annual report on group contributions.  She also brought 7 of the Region One journals for sale, which raises funds for the Region.

· All of the bylaws and new business motions that were on the WSBC Agenda Questionnaire were approved by the OA membership to be considered on the WSBC agenda. Since GSI voted against consideration of a few of these motions, Catherine encouraged the members to contact both Sue and her with any thoughts and concerns about the WSBC motions.
6) Committee Reports:
a) Standing Committees
i. Events: Mary L. passed out the OA-HOW Retreat flyers, and announced that the next planning meeting is at 4:30pm this  Sunday upstairs at St. Paul’s, if anyone is interested in getting involved. 
· Mary asked if the members desired to have the Winter Retreat at Camp Brotherhood again.  The same weekend is available; GSI will have to sign a contract with the camp to reserve it.  The Retreat Committee talked to them about some of the issues that came up about better lighting and better signage. Since there was a lot of food left from Sunday lunch, it was suggested that the committee swap Sunday lunch for Friday dinner. 
MOTION: Kevin moved “that the Winter Retreat be held at Camp Brotherhood at a time to be determined by the Retreat Committee.” The motion was adopted.
· This retreat will committee will meet at noon on May 4th at All City Coffee in Georgetown if anyone want to participate. Lindsey is chairing the retreat, Marcia is doing the food and Allison is doing the registration; but they are all looking for apprentices. 
· Mary encouraged groups to donate scholarship money either within their groups or to GSI to distribute, and to donate raffle baskets.
ii. PI/Professionals: Judith announced that the booth at the Diabetes Fair at the Seattle Convention Center is arranged and will be manned this Saturday from 9am-3:00pm.
iii.  12th Step Within: Beth will start chairing this committee in May. 
iv. Ways & Means: Joyce Anne was absent but she is still looking for a co-chair 
7.
Special Committees
a) Fellowship: Sarah reported that the movie event was a success. There is no April event, but she is planning something for May. 
b) Group Coordinator: Jenny H. encouraged the members to distribute the new schedules to their groups. New meetings that were not in the schedule: at Harbor Church, Crown Hill, Weds. 8pm-9pm, Big Book Study, Burien Friday Night 5pm-6pm @ the Solution (also a Big Book Study).
c) Hotline: OPEN – see separate/attached description from Marcia
d) Website: Catherine M. reported that the website looks good. 
e) History/Archives: Stacey will call Rachel and set up a time for a committee meeting.
f) GSI Rocs: Open
8.
Unfinished Business: 

a) Funding Fellowship Committee: It was decided that people can directly pay their way to events; they will be no host events. Marnie will check with Region One Trustee Margie G. and the intergroup will continue discussing this topic at the next meeting.
9. New Business:
a) Discussion on purchasing recording equipment will be discussed at the next meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 PM with the Serenity Prayer.
The next meeting will be at 7:15 on May 6, 2014
ST. PAUL’S UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST
6512 12TH AVE. NW, SEATTLE, WA 98117
Minutes submitted by: Annie F. GSI Secretary

